
POCONO MOUNTAIN REGIONAL POLICE COMMISSION
REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING

14 JANUARY 2014

PRESENT:

JAMES H. FRUTCHEY JR.
DA VID W MOYER
FRANCIS DePIANO
PHYLLIS HAASE

JUAN ADAMS
LYNN KELLY
FRED COURTRIGHT

ROY J GROSS
DONALD MOYER
BRANDON IGDALSKY
HARRY COLEMAN
HARRY W LEWIS

CALL TO ORDER:

-COOLBAUGH TOWNSHIP
-TOBYHANNA TOWNSHIP
-TUNKHANNOCK TOWNSHIP
-TOBYHANNA TOWNSHIP
-COOLBAUGH TOWNSHIP
-COOLBAUGH TOWNSHIP
~OROUGHOFMOUNTPOCONO
-BOROUGH OF MOUNT POCONO
-TOBYHANNA TO\VNSHIP
-TUNKHANNOCK TO\VNSH IP

-CHAIRl'vL\N
-VICE-CHAIRMAN
-TREASURER
-SECRETARY
-MEMBER
-MEMBER
-MEMBER
-MEMBER
-MEMBER
-MEMBER
-SOLICITOR
-CHIEF OF POLICE

The Regular Meeting of the Pocono Mountain Regional Police Commission was held at the Pocono Mountain

Regional Police Building and called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Chief Harry Lewis with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Chief Lewis welcomed new board members Brandon Igdalsky, from Tunkhannock Township, Phyllis Haase,
Tobyhanna Township, Lynn Kelly, Coolbaugh Township.

REORGANIZATION:

Nominations for Chairman:

The Chief opened the floor for nominations for the position of Chairman of the Pocono Mountain Regional Police
Commission for 2014.

Phyllis Haase made a motion to nominate David Moyer for Chairman, seconded by Francis DePiano.

Lynn Kelley made a motion to nominate Roy Gross, seconded by Juan Adams.

Harry Coleman stated that a vote of nominations in the order that the nominations were made was needed. He

continued stating, "First vote would be for Mr. Moyer if that fails we go to the next." Mr. Coleman stated a roll call
vote was necessary. After a roll call vote for the nomination of David Moyer for Chairman, there were 5 yes and 5 no
votes.

The next vote took place for the nomination of Roy Gross for Chairman that vote was 5 yes and 5 no votes.

Harry Coleman stated that it was open for further nominations.

Lynn Kelly then made a motion for Jim Frutchey for Chairman, Juan Adams seconded the motion. The motion to
appoint Jim Frutchey Chairman passed unanimously, with Jim Frutchey abstaining.



Nomination for Vice - Chairman:

Chairman James Frutchey requested nominations for Vice - Chairman.

Francis DePiano made a motion to nominate Dave Moyer for Vice-Chairman, seconded by Juan Adams. With no
additional nominations for Vice -Chairman Francis DePiano made a motion to close the nominations, seconded by
Fred Courtright. The motion to appoint Dave Moyer Vice-Chairman, passed unanimously.

Nominations for Treasurer:

Chairman James Frutchey opened the nominations for Treasurer.

Phyllis Haase made a motion to nominate Francis DePiano for Treasurer, seconded by Dave Moyer. The motion to
re-appoint Francis DePiano passed with Lynn Kelly, Juan Adams and Roy Gross voting no.

Nominations for Secretary:

Chairman James Frutchey requested nominations for Secretary.

Francis DePiano made a motion to nominate Phyllis Haase for Secretary, seconded by Lynn Kelly. With no
additional nominations for Secretary Francis DePiano made a motion to close the nominations. The motion to
appoint Phyllis Haase for Secretary passed unanimously with Haase abstaining.

Appointment for Solicitor:

Chairman James Frutchey requested appointments for Solicitor.

Francis DePiano made a motion to retain Harry Coleman as Solicitor, seconded by Phyllis Haase. \Vith no additional
nominations for solicitor Francis DePiano made a motion to close the nominations for solicitor. The motion passed
unanimously to re-appoint Harry Coleman Solicitor.

Nominations for Police Pension & Non-Uniform Pension Representative:

Chairman James Frutchey requested appointments for the Police Pension and Non-Uniform Pension Representatives.

Roy Gross made a motion to re-appoint Harry Smith for the Police Pension & Non-Uniform Pension Representative,
seconded by Fred Courtright as citizen representative on the Pension Board. The motion to re-appoint I-Jarry Smith
Police Pension & Non-Uniform Pension Representative (as a non-voting member) was passed with the opposition of
Phyllis Haase.

Chairman James Frutchey requested a motion to close the reorganization meeting.

Francis DePiano made a motion to adjourn the reorganization meeting; adjournment was seconded by Roy Gross.
The motion passed unanimously.

Reorganization Meeting adjourned at 7:11

The Regular Meeting of the Pocono Mountain Regional Police Commission was called to order at 7:11 p.m. by
Chairman James Frutchey.
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APPROVE MINUTES:

Motion:

Roy Gross made a motion to approve the Minutes of 10 December 2013 Regular Business Meeting, seconded by
Francis DePiano. The motion passed with Phyllis Hasse, Brandon Igdalsky and Lynn Kelly abstaining.

Motion:

Roy Gross made a motion to approve the Minutes of 30 December 2013 Special Meeting, seconded by Juan Adams.
The motion passed with Phyllis Hasse, Brandon Igdalsky and Lynn Kelly abstaining.

APPROVE BILLS:

Motion:

Juan Adams made a motion to approve the Bill-pack of 14 January 2014 in the amount of $453,857.58 seconded by
Roy Gross. The motion passed unanimously.

Lynn Kelly questioned gloves purchase with notation of "foundation." Ms. Kelly asked if they were purchased for the
foundation or by the foundation. Chief Lewis stated that the gloves were purchased by the foundation, explaining the
department pays the bill and the foundation reimburses the department.

Roy Gross stated that he noticed that the Blue Cross bill was not on the bill pack. Kathy stated she would have to
look into it.

DECEMBER POLICE REPORT:

Total calls for the month of December were 895 total calls consisting of 808 Complaints and 87 Accidents. There
were a total of 76 Criminal Arrests, 101 Traffic Arrests, 77 Traffic Warnings and 18 Ordinance Arrests.

Chief Lewis stated that there are some cases that show up in the statistics as one incident. However, there are
hundreds of hours and many officers that go into these investigations. Chief Lewis stated for the February meeting,
he is planning to bring in Scott Hoke from Cedar Crest College to have some discussions before the annual report
comes out with reference to our crime rate and UCR breakdown. He continued that even though the calls are down,
there are fewer officers handling these calls and the crime rate is up. This will be addressed at the next meeting.

Chairman J ames Frutchey questioned the hours forward of 94.15. Kathy Matisak eXplained that is where Coolbaugh
ended in 2012. The (376.48) will start the January monthly report. Chief Lewis stated "you are in a deficit right now,
which is good."

Motion:

Francis DePiano made a motion to accept the December Police Report, seconded by Roy Gross. The motion passed
unanimously.

VEHICLE REPORT:

Dave Moyer questioned the mileage on car 8. Chief Lewis stated it was a typo.

Chief Lewis stated that there is money in the budget for 3 vehicles; for less than 6 months payments each at $1,300.
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Lynn Kelly asked if the Monroe County Task Force vehicles belong to the Drug Task Force or PMRPD. Chief Lewis
explained that they belong to the Task Force but they are given to us to use and we pay for the up keep and fuel.
They are insured by the Task Force. Roy Gross asked if there was a reason why we do not keep track of the mileage.
The Chief stated that they are not our cars, and get switched around the county.

Lynn Kelly asked who would be using the vehicles listed as (6) undercover vehicles. The Chief stated that those
vehicles are used by administrators and detectives. Ms. Kelly asked if only two undercover vehicles were used. The
Chief explained that the mileage on the report was not accurate since the mileage was not recorded by the time the
report was printed last week. Ms. Kelly asked if the (4) vehicles showing 0 mileage was not correct. The Chief stated
that the mileage on those vehicles is not accurate.

Motion:

Francis DePiano made a motion to accept the December Vehicle Report as presented, seconded by Fred Courtright.
The motion passed unanimously.

Phyllis Haase informed the Chairman that PMREMS was interested in being considered for one of the retired vehicle
for donation. Chairman Frutchey instructed Ms. Haase to have PMREMS submit a written request to the Chief.

UPDATE:

• Member Municipality Concerns - Chairman Frutchey - asked if GPS are in all cars. The Chief stated that
GPS are in the marked cars and some of the unmarked cars. He continued to state that FleetMatics was here

one day and was not able to complete all of them and they will be rescheduling another day. Chairman
Frutchey asked when we expect them to reschedule. The Chief stated that he did not know what the

schedule was to come back. He continued to state that a decision needs to be made on who is going to pay
these bills.

Secretary Phyllis Haase stated she had the same question. Stating that in December's minutes it refers to a
contract being signed but there is nothing in 2013 minutes that approved the contract. Ms. Haase then asked
"was this budgeted for 2014?" She continued, "If it was, there needs to be a motion regarding this contract.
If it wasn't, then we need to decide who's going to pay for the $10,000 that's going to be spent in 2014?" Ms.
Haase also stated her concern that a contract was signed without the approval of the commission.

Chairman Frutchey stated that the discussion of the GPS started in February of last year at Coolbaugh
Township. The concern was brought back to this board that Coolbaugh would pay approximately $17,000 to
get the system back up and running.

Harry Coleman stated "when the contract with that provider ended it wasn't amicable, I'll leave it at that."
He continued, "When Coolbaugh stepped forward and indicated a desire to have those GPS systems back in
the vehicles, we then approached our former contractual partner about revisiting the issue." "The issue of
signing a contract relative to the current services, to my knowledge, I don't know if that was ever a real issue."
He continued to state, "There were some issues about paying what was previously owed on past contracts
and then there was an issue about establishing the installation and the startup which 1 believe was handled by
Coolbaugh, 1 think." Mr. Coleman than stated, 'We are at a stage right now where I suspect there will be a
full contract once they are all installed going forward." He continued, "1 don't recall any particular contract,
per se, being signed in the past, but all the pieces of the puzzle were being put together."

Dave Moyer asked if the Chief had a copy of the contract. The Chief stated he did, not a copy for everyone
but he could make copies. The Chief stated he never spoke to the FleetMatics people it was done by
someone else. He continued stating "we were told that they were going to be installed, we were told they
they were going to be turned on, but no one ever told us who was going to pay for these things going
forward." He continued, "I've always asked that question, and unfortunately we didn't get a response; but
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FleetMatics gave me a contract that was signed committing this commission for 30 some thousand dollars for
the next three years."

David Moyer asked if that contract covers the maintenance costs of the units, through the three years, and if
it covers the installation on new cars. The Chief stated he did not know if that was covered.

David Moyer continued to ask, "\Vhat does this do for us? FleetMatics- who can view this? How does this
help this Commission, to spend $50,000 on FleetNlatics?" He continued, "Is it a safety thing?" "Who can
view it?" "Can I view it?"

The Chief explained that the original reason was for vehicle maintenance and radio reception. He stated,
"The main objective was to get these installed if there was ever a time, and it happens, when an officer
doesn't answer the radio and we can't find out where they are; the front line supervisor can pull them up on
the screen, and find out exactly where the vehicle is and we can go help that officer. That is what it was
always here for." He continued to explain when asked to reduce the budget by $400,000 by the commission ­
FleetMatics at $17,000 a year was the largest line item, therefore leaving the contract.

He eXplained moving forward it was discussed at previous meetings to bring the GPS back.

The Chief stated that his concern was that we needed to replace officers and staff prior to getting the GPS
hooked up. The immediate need was that the department was previously at 44 officers and currently now at
36. Under his recommendation it was more important to find funding to get more officers on the street.
The Chief stated, "The GPS units are for the administrators and staff to see where our units are and why it
took longer or shorter to get to a scenario, so we can see where our people are." He continued, "\Ve can also
set it so when services are due we can do a better maintenance program with the cars."

Dave Moyer asked Chairman Frutchey, "What are we looking to get out of FleetMatics?" Lynn Kelly stated
"I would say accountability."

Juan Adams asked about the prior contract that was breached by the commission. Asking, "Do you still need
board action to reinstate a contract that was approved before?" Phyllis Haase asked when the contract was
executed. The Chief stated the contract was signed November 22, 2013, by John Kerrick. Juan Adams stated
that he was not speaking of the current contract; he was referring to the previous contract. \Vhen the Chief
thought it was a good idea to bring in the system for accountability. The Chief answered that he did not
bring it in for accountability; he bought it in for officer safety and £Ieet management.

Juan Adams stated that in the example of an officer not responding to the radio involves accountability.

Open discussion took place on accountability.

Lynn Kelly stated that the system can also be used as a defense for liability issues in addition to accountability
to the municipalities.

Harry Coleman stated that his discussion with FleetMatics was to put FleetMatics back in touch with the
commission. He continued that he believes that there is a new contract at issue that was signed by the former
Chairman of the commission.

Chief Lewis stated that "We were never told that the contract was signed and we were never told that the
Police Department, in preparation for the budget, would be responsible paying any of this. ll1at was never
given to me, I didn't know about it." He continued, "I finally got through to FleetMatics a week ago when it
was never answered if we were, if the board voted on that we were going to put these back in the cars."

Roy Gross stated that it was known for many months and should have been included in the budget.
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Lynn Kelly stated that the discussion was at both Commission Meetings and Coolbaugh Meetings. She stated
that Coolbaugh paid the fee necessary for going back in to the contract, but that Coolbaugh expected the
Commission to allow for it in the future.

Motion:

James Frutchey made a motion to sign the contract for FleetMatics for 2014 and moving forward for three
years, seconded by Juan Adams.

Open discussion.

Phyllis Haase stated that she understands that there was discussion, but there was no motion by the
commission for a 3 year contract with FleetMatics.

Open discussion took place on the responsibility of the contract and FleetMatics not being budgeted.

Fred Courtright voiced his opinion on how the FleetMatics issue was handled expressing the
commission needs to make sure this doesn't happen again. He also stated that the current issue for
the commission is making sure Coolbaugh stays in the Regional Police. Other members agreed.

Open discussion continued.

Chairman James Frutchey retracted his motion to adopt the contract for FleetMatics and Juan Adams
retracted his second. Motion was withdrawn.

Other member municipality's concerns-

Tunkhannock-none

Tobyhanna- Phyllis Haase stated she has a "concern with the concerns." She continued, "Everyone needs to
be honest." She asked if the concerns of Coolbaugh Township have been satisfied. Brandon Igdalsky agreed
that everyone should have all the information; he wasn't aware of any concerns. Chairman Frutchey stated
that there would be an Executive Session before the end of this meeting, and the list of concerns would be
available. Lynn Kelly stated that some concerns are public concerns and some are executive concerns.

Harry Coleman suggested to Chairman Frutchey to consider the adoption of the by-laws at the February
board meeting. The By-Laws will make it clear of the mechanics of a municipality opting out.

Lynn Kelley stated that the procedure is in the contract. She continued to state a set of By-Laws passed by
this commission does not take president over a contract by four municipalities.

Harry Coleman stated he was not saying that it did, but he reiterated that the commission doesn't have
operational By-Laws. Chairman Frutchey stated everyone needs to get a copy of the By-Laws. Mr. Coleman
said he would email them out .

• Committees-

Headquarters-

Strunk -Albert Engineering Chief Lewis stated that the next meeting should fmalize the specs to go
out for bid for the mold remediation.
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Gates and Fence- Chief stated that he believes that process will have to start over once the new
committee is appointed.

Ordinance - Phyllis Haase stated that Tobyhanna Township received an amended version of the
alarm ordinance, it has been circulated it to Tobyhanna Township members and will forward back to
this commission.

Chief Lewis stated that during the crime analysis it was determined that the number one calls for

service was alarms. He stated that he is looking to have a unified ordinance with stricter penalties as
well as streamlining the process. Additionally he mentioned the DA's office requested a pawn shop
ordinance due to the precious metals and copper thefts throughout Monroe County. Chief Lewis
suggested new committees be assigned to the ordinance committee due to the changes in the
comm1SSIOn.

Discussion took place on the status of the mold remediation and the fence project. Chief Lewis
updated the commission stating that Strunk Albert was approved to be the engineer to oversee the
project of mold remediation.

A new Building Committee was appointed with Francis DePiano, Roy Gross and Fred Courtright as
members. This committee will meet with Strunk Albert and bring its findings to the commission.

David Moyer suggested seeing if Strunk Albert can help with Fence project. He stated there should
be a set of specs along with three bids.

Chairman James Frutchey asked that a list of committees and their members be given to all
commission members. Chief Lewis stated that he would supply the list.

Finance-

Francis DePiano stated nothing to report at this time.

A new Finance Committee was appointed with Francis DePiano and Phyllis Haase as members.

Bargaining Unit

Francis DePiano stated that he had the completed agreement that he is ready to present to the union.
He stated that he would like to review it in Executive Session with the commissioners.

A new Bargaining Unit Committee was appointed with Francis DePiano, David Moyer, Juan Adams
and Roy Gross as members.

• Pension- Chief Lewis stated that at the last meeting it was decided that RFP's go out and Mr. Coleman has
the time line of that process. Chief Lewis stated that he was waiting for the quarterly meeting schedule from
PFM. The meeting should take place in March.

• Community Events/Letters of Support- Chief Lewis stated that these subjects were contained in the
commission packets for their view.

NEW BUSINESS:

• Set 2014 Meeting Dates- Phyllis Haase commented that the November meeting fell on Veterans' Day;
stating that she felt it would be disrespectful to Veterans to hold the meeting on the Holiday. The committee
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discussed rescheduling dates with many conflicts. It was decided to place the notice with verbiage stating
November to be determined at later date.

Motion:

Roy Gross made a motion to approve the 2014 meeting dates as listed with the rescheduling of the
November 11th meeting. The motion was seconded by Juan Adams and passed unanimously.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION: N/A

Chief Lewis addressed the commission on the passing of retired K9 Kane, partner of Corporal Matt Nero. Kane died
December 21, 2013. Chief Lewis stated that for the February meeting he would like to honor Kane and Corporal
Nero.

Meeting moved to Executive session to discuss personnel. Executive Session began approximately 8:25 p.m. and
ended approximately 9:20 p.m.

Meeting reconvened at 9:24 p.m.

Motion:

Fred Courtright made a motion to send the contract to the union for their consideration the motion was seconded by
Juan Adams. The motion passed with Phyllis Haase abstaining.

Chairman James Frutchey stated that he would like to form a Personnel Committee consisting of Lynn Kelly, Roy
Gross, Phyllis I-faase and Brandon Igdalsky to make monthly reports to the commission. All agreed. Harry Coleman
will assist with guide lines for the committee.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion:

Francis DePiano made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Brandon Igdalsky. The motion passed
unanimously.

The meeting adjourned approximately 9:40 p.m.
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POCONO MOUNTAIN REGIONAL POLICE COMMISSION
REGULAR BUSINESS MEETING

13 MAY 2014

PRESENT:

JAMES H. FRUTCHEY JR.
DAVID W MOYER
PHYLLIS HAASE

JUAN ADA1\.fS
LYNN KELLY
FRED COURTRIGHT

ROY J GROSS
BRANDON IGDALSKY
HARRY COLEMAN
HARRY W LEW/IS

ABSENT:

FRANCIS DePIANO
DONALD MOYER

CALL TO ORDER:

-COOLBAUGH TOW/NSHIP
-TOBYHANNA TOWNSHIP
-TOBYHANNA TOWNSHIP
-COOLBAUGH TO\X'NSHIP
-COOLBAUGH TOW/NSHIP
-BOROUGH OF MOUNT POCONO
-BOROUGH OF MOUNT POCONO
-TUNKHANNOCK TOWNSHIP

-TUNKHANNOCK TO\XlNSHIP
-TOBYHANNA TO\X1NSHIP

-CHAIRMAN
-VICE-CHAIRMAN
-SECRETARY
-MEMBER
-MEMBER
-MEMBER
-ME~mER
-ME~mER
-SOLICITOR
-CHIEF OF POLICE

-TREASURER
-ME~mER

The Regular Meeting of the Pocono Mountain Regional Police Commission was held at the Pocono Mountain
Regional Police Building and called to order at 7:05 p.m. by Chairman James H. Frutchey Jr. with the Pledge of
Allegiance.

APPROVE MINUTES:

Motion:

Fred Courtright made a motion to approve the Minutes of 8 April 2014 Regular Business Meeting, seconded by Dave
Moyer. The motion passed unanimously.

APPROVE BILLS:

Motion:

Roy Gross made a motion to approve the Bill-pack of 13 May 2014 in the amount of S151,191.11 seconded by Juan
Adams.

Lynn Kelly questioned check # 12868, asking if it was for the 2013 the Annual Report. Chief Lewis stated it was for
the Annual Report with additional copies for the commission. Ms. Kelly asked about the presentation packs. Chief
Lewis stated that was Cedar Crest College information.

Ms. Kelly also questioned check #'s 12876, 12877, 12878, asking, "What is the per diem for?" Chief Lewis stated that
it is a meal per diem for officers attending an overnight training. The motion passed unanimously.

APRIL POLICE REPORT:

Total calls for the month of April were 994 total calls consisting of 927 Complaints and 67 Accidents. There were a
total of 100 Criminal Arrests, 105 Traffic Arrests, 80 Traffic Warnings and 7 Ordinance Arrests.



Chief Lewis discussed two cases from 2 years ago, which occurred in the month of August; where the "hours of
service" was debated by the municipality where they occurred. He continued, explaining that these two cases just
received resolution now. Chief Lewis stated, "That particular municipality had 554 calls that month, in addition to the
two homicides and regular calls for service." Chief Lewis stated, "calls dictate the time that is spent in a particular
jurisdiction."

Chief Lewis mentioned that awards for these two cases will be handed out at the June Meeting.

Referring to the current April police report; Chief Lewis stated, "It was a busy month. We assisted in the Tough
Mudder at Pocono Raceway and will be assisting in the Run for the Red this upcoming week."

Motion:

Roy Gross made a motion to accept the April Police Report, seconded by Fred Courtright.

Lynn Kelly asked for clarification on the monthly hours, "assigned time" asking if administrative assigned time is all
officers. Chief Lewis stated that it was all officers.

The motion passed unanimously.

VEHICLE REPORT:

Chief Lewis stated we should be receiving the Tahoe in 4 weeks and the (3) Charger's should be here in June. He
continued stating these vehicles will be replacing cars 2, 6, 9 and 11.

Motion:

Juan Adams made a motion to accept the April Vehicle Report as presented; the motion was seconded by Phyllis
Haase. The motion passed unanimously.

UPDATE:

• Member Municipality Concerns -

Tobyhanna - none

Tunkhannock - none

Mt Pocono - none

Coolbaugh - Lynn Kelly stated she had the list of concerns from Coolbaugh Township, which included some
personnel concerns.

She continued stating, that the list of concerns are in envelopes for the members of the commission.

Chairman Frutchey suggested that the concern should be looked at and then discussed at the next meeting .

• Committees -

Headquarters-
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Strunk -Albert Engineering

Chief Lewis stated that contracts are signed for mold remediation. Chief stated that he is waiting for
a time table from the contractor. He continued to state, "Hopefully it will be started in the next
couple weeks."

• Policy Revisions-

Mock Assessment- Chief Lewis addressed the commission stating that this June marks the 3 year anniversary
of being an Accredited Agency. A mock assessment by the assessors of PA Chief of Police is scheduled for
May 28. The actual assessment is scheduled for June 11 and 12th•

10-3 Temporary Holding Cell Area-

13-6 Mandatory Fingerprinting Requirements-

Lt. Wagner addressed the commission on the changes to these current policies dealing with the monitoring of
non problematic prisoners, alleviating bring prisoners into the interior of the building other than the holding
cells area. The change would raise the amount of prisoners in a cell from one to three.

The Mandatory Fingerprinting requirements- Lt. Wagner explained, with the Central Booking system, we
currently do not process many fingerprints. A prisoner is now taken to an arraignment or central booking.
The change in the policy will reflect the fact that we do not bring the prisoner back to the department for
processing any longer.

Motion:

Roy Gross made a motion to approve the policy revisions on 10-3 Temporary Holding Cell Area and 13-6
Mandatory Fingerprinting Requirements, motion was seconded by Juan Adams. The motion passed
unanimously.

• Pension-Chief Lewis mentioned that he received a letter from PFM who recently went under a restructuring
of their company; however it does not affect our account.

• Community Events/Letters of Support-

April 3rd - Law Enforcement Partnership Day, presentation by Lt. Wagner

April 26th- National Prescription Take Back Day

Letter of thanks received from a Ms. Solomon to Detective Robert Miller for a recent investigation.

Letter of thanks was received by Bloomsburg Police Department for assisting at the Bloomsburg Block Party
event April 12, 2014.

Phyllis Haase commented that Tobyhanna Township had their business meeting at Tobyhanna Elementary
School and Lt. Laverty did an excellent presentation with the children.

NEW BUSINESS:

• 1st Quarter 2014 Budget Review - Chief Lewis stated that we should be at 25% and we are currently at 21%
of 1st quarter budget.
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Lynn Kelly requested a balance sheet showing assets, liabilities and equity.

• 1st Quarter 2014 Treasurer Report-

• Resolution 2014-001 -Destruction of Records-

• Resolution 2014-002 Records for Destruction- Chief Lewis stated that with the mold remediation project
getting underway, room needs to be made for the repairs. Last destruction of records was 2007. A shredding
truck should be here within the next week or two.

Motion:

Phyllis Haase made a motion to approve Resolution 2014-001 Destruction of Records; motion was seconded
by Fred Courtright. The motion passed unanimously.

Motion:

Phyllis Haase made a motion to approve Resolution 2014-002 Records for Destruction; motion was seconded
by Fred Courtright. The motion passed unanimously.

Lynn Kelly asked to refer back to 2014 Treasurer Report, as it was skipped over.

Ms. Kelly questioned, "There are 8 funds on the Treasurers Report, are these funds accounting funds or bank
accounts?" Kathy Matisak stated that they are separate bank accounts as well as separate funds.

Chairman Frutchey referred to a resolution that was handed out by Mr. Courtright in support of Senate Bill
1314 and House Bill 1272 in reference to enabling all municipal police departments to use the same motor
vehicle speed timing equipment as the Pennsylvania State Police.

Mr. Courtright briefed the commission on the Bill and asked the commission to consider making a motion to
move toward this Bill.

Motion:

Phyllis Haase made a motion to approve Resolution 2014-003 referring to Senate Bill 1314, House Bill 1272,
the motion was seconded by Roy Gross. The motion passed unanimously.

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION:

Vincent Massaro asked if the radar could be used in private communities. Chief Lewis stated signage would have to
be up to Penn DOT specs and at this point it is not.

Juan Adams asked if the Community could ask Penn DOT to evaluate their signage to make sure it was up to Penn
DOT standards. Chief Lewis stated he believed it was possible. He was going to discuss this with one of the
communities this week.

Ginny Heckman- Tunkhannock Township- asked where do you stand on the drug testing for the commission?

Phyllis Haase stated that was up to each municipality to do that. She continued to state that the background checks
are also up to each municipality.

Pocono Mountain Regional Police
Commission

Regular Business Meeting 4 of 5 13 May 2014



Juan Adams stated that Coolbaugh Township approved the background checks of all appointees. Phyllis Haase stated
that each municipality has now approved the background checks. She continued that Tobyhanna Township will be
adopting the drug testing at their next meeting.

Ginny Heckman also asked if public participation could take place on motions. Chairman Frutchey stated that could
be done starting next month.

ADJOURNMENT:

Motion:

Fred Courtright made a motion to adjourn the meeting, the motion was seconded by Brandon Igdalsky. The motion
passed unanimously.

The meeting adjourned approximately 7:45 p.m.

R"p"'~m""dl
\-fu / ~-. t,<-

Phyllis aase
Pocono Mountain Regional Police
Commission Secretary

EXECUTIVE SESSION: There was an Executive Session, beginning approximately 7: 50 and ending
approximately 8:20 p.m. regarding Personnel Issues.
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